
Hong Kong Customs combats counterfeit
goods activities (with photo)

     Hong Kong Customs from March 14 to 17 conducted anti-cross boundary
counterfeiting operations in Kwun Tong, seizing a total of about 9 000
suspected counterfeit mobile phones, with a total estimated market value of
about $6.4 million, in two companies.
      
     On March 14, Customs inspected two outgoing consignments in a courier
logistics centre in Kwun Tong. With the assistance of the trademark owner,
about 150 suspected counterfeit mobile phones with an estimated value of
about $105,000 were seized. After in-depth investigations, a company in Kwun
Tong was identified as the suspected consignor of the batch of suspected
counterfeit goods.
      
     Subsequently, Customs officers on March 17 conducted a controlled
delivery operation and arrested a 36-year-old man who was suspected to be
connected with the case inside the aforesaid consignor. About 5 100 suspected
counterfeit mobile phones with an estimated market value of about $3.5
million were seized.
      
     With the suspicion that another company in Kwun Tong was involved in the
case, Customs officers immediately conducted a search at the company on the
same day. About 3 900 suspected counterfeit mobile phones with an estimated
value of about $2.8 million were further seized, and a 55-year-old man who
was suspected to be connected with the case was also arrested. 
      
     The two arrested persons have been released on bail pending further
investigation. Investigations are ongoing, and the likelihood of further
arrests is not ruled out.
      
     Customs reminds consumers to procure goods at reputable shops and to
check with the trademark owners or their authorised agents if the
authenticity of a product is in doubt. Traders should also be cautious and
prudent in merchandising since selling counterfeit goods is a serious crime,
and offenders are liable to criminal sanctions.
      
     Under the Trade Descriptions Ordinance, any person who import, export,
sells or possesses for sale any goods with a forged trademark commits an
offence. The maximum penalty upon conviction is a fine of $500,000 and
imprisonment for five years.
      
     Members of the public may report any suspected counterfeiting activities
to Customs' 24-hour hotline 182 8080 or its dedicated crime-reporting email
account (crimereport@customs.gov.hk) or online form
(eform.cefs.gov.hk/form/ced002/).
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